
MONDAY MORNING MEETING MINUTES 

Meeting Date: April 24, 2023 

 
Marilyn had coffee ready and opened the Conversation at 9:00 a.m.  Prayers needed for the following and all those we don’t 
know about.  
 
Pam Brown is still in the hospital but doing better.  She will be traveling to Illinois to see family and then back to the tip. 
 
Pete is in the hospital.  He was with his daughter when he started to not feel well and she thought it might be a stroke.  He is 
being evaluated. 
 
Carolyn Adams is home.  She is doing much better.  She is so very grateful for the prayers that were said for her.  If you see her 
on the porch stop and say hello or wave! 
 
Paul offered up prayers for all those mentioned and for all those traveling.  He also thanked God for sparing us the worst of the 
storms this weekend. 
 
Another group is leaving this week from the park, Barb, Kathy & Tom, John & Shar and Marilyn R.  Safe travels and come back 
soon. 
 
The Stranbergs left and have arrived home safely.  They will be missed by all of us. 
 
The Walters left this past week and have arrived to there new home but it needs a little work and LaVon will take a little time to 
do it. 
 
Bingo will start up again on May 1st.  The prize will not be as big as our numbers are down but we will have a good time.  
 
There were young children driving golf carts through the park this weekend.  Al was notified. 
 
Al told Marilyn that the outside spa is is working but the inside one isn’t.    He also mentioned that the sealing of the roads will 
NOT be done this year.    
 
A discussion of where to go when a storm is severe was had and a couple of options came up, the bathrooms by the outdoor 
pool and the stage in the hall.  We might want to have the fire department look at it for us.  (Lynn will try to set this up). 
 
Majohogg players are need on Tuesdays at 1pm in the Al Barnes.  It’s not as complicated as it seems, we will teach you how to 
play. 
 
Workers for the Dances are needed.  The current sign up sheet looks good but with so many people leaving workers are needed 
in May and June. 
 
Sherri Gillum said that these Monday get togethers were like getting together with your family.  She had read the notes in the 
past and didn’t understand it, but now that she’s attended these get togethers she loves it!  
 
This week’s activities:  
 
Everyday:  
 

 Water Aerobics – 7:30am indoor pool, 9am outdoor pool  
 Samba – 6pm Hobby shop for now 
 Pickle Ball – Mon through Friday 10:30am  

 
Monday:  
 

 Coffee & Conversation 9am  
 Poker 6pm  



 
Tuesday:  
 

 Tai Chi – 9:15 Main Hall  
 Shuffle board 9am 
 Mahjongg 1pm Al Barnes  
 Contract Rummy 6pm Al Barnes  

 
 Wednesday:  
 

 Hot Dogs, Hamburgers Sausage starting at 5:30  
 Dance, Steven May – 7pm  

 
Thursday:  
 

 Tai Chi -9:15 Main Hall  
 Shuffle board 9am 
 Hand Knee and Foot – 10:15 in AC room  
 Nickels/Pokeno  – 12:30 Al Barnes (bring pennies) Marilyn has extra that you can buy  
 Thirsty Thursday – Texas Road House on Trenton -  sign up on board  
 Contract Rummy 6pm Al Barnes  

 
 Friday:  
 

 Poker 6pm  
 Horse collar – 6:30  

 
Saturday:  
 

 Shuffle board 9am 
 Chair Volley Ball 3pm main hall  
 Social Security 6pm Al Barnes  

 
Sunday:  Mexican Train, 6 pm, Al Barnes  
 

 Vera 
 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
Pam’s Notes 

 

Good Tuesday Morning.... 
 
  Well the last couple of weeks have been a whirl wind for Pete and I.  While in Pharr, I was in the ER with 
severe constipation.  They were wanting to do surgery, but Thank the Good Lord, I came to MD Anderson for a second 
opinion.  While things are still waiting on test, I am not needing surgery.   
 
   In the mean time, Pete went home to WI and had a spell that sent him to the hospital.  He sounds good and is 
undergoing test.  One never knows the future, so please live everyday to the fullest. 
 
    Enclosed is a Thank You Note from the Walters.  We wish them the very best. 
 
I have also heard from a few of the Tipsters who traveled North.  (some who returned to cold and snow) 
 
From the Waldingers: 
 



I guess I forgot to let you know we made it home safely. Illinois weather has been pretty good since we got home. Our only sad 
news is our little Bandit crossed the rainbow bridge about a week after we got home. We miss him terribly but at least he’s done 
with that terrible cough just wouldn’t completely go away. Looking forward to seeing everyone next year! Glad to hear you 
enjoyed your cruise! 
 
Henry and Paulette 
 
Steve and Pam Eikenhorst 
 
We left early early third morn  made it back to Nebraska by 730 had daylight to unload by and it was 70 degrees.   16 hours of 
driving but I guess I’m still young have fun in the carribean and we’ll keep in touch.  Pam and Steve eikenhorst. Ps I slept 9 hours 
last nite which is amazing for me but I guess I was whipped! 
 
Dave Ochs had this note from Peggy Skinner: 
 
Very nice! Thank you so much for all your info! God bless everyone. Kidney Dr says my kidney functions are 22-23%. Doing 
pretty good. ��� 
 
Peggy Schutz Skinner 
 
So  that's it for now.  Wishing you a good week.   Pam 
 

, 2023 

 


